                 NEWCHURCH PARISH COUNCIL

                                                                     Clerk  Gareth Hughes

                       Westfield House, Shore Road, Ventnor, Isle of Wight PO38 1RF  Tel 01983 853232

A MEETING OF NEWCHURCH PARISH COUNCIL  WAS HELD AT THE  PARISH  HALL, NEWCHURCH, AT  7.30 PM ON  MONDAY 21ST JANUARY 2013. 
7.30pm to 7.45pm  time allocated for residents of Newchurch Parish to speak to the Council on Parish matters.

                                                                          MINUTES
  1/13    TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE.

                                                                                                  None                                                                               
  2/13    DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
                                                                              None
  3/13   TO RECEIVE THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 17TH DECEMBER 2012.             
            RESOLVED: That the minutes be approved.       
  4/13   CO-OPTION OF A COUNCILLOR TO THE PARISH COUNCIL

            Interviews of two candidates had taken place on Friday 21st December.
            RESOLVED: That Mr John Earley be co-opted onto the Parish Council.
  5/13  TO RECEIVE AND APPROVE FINANCIAL REPORTS.
            RESOLVED: a) To approve the financial report for December 2012
                                  b) To approve payment of cheques 2040 to 2046. 
                                  c) That Councillor Vincent be thanked for her assistance in settling the account

                                       with British Gas.                   

   6/13   ISLE OF WIGHT COUNCILLORS REPORT.

             Councillor Richards reported on the proposed housing estate planning application at Arreton and

             that a public meeting was to be held to discuss it. He had received an enquiry on the progress of

             the planning application in respect of Sunnycrest.      
   7/13   PARISH COUNCILLORS REPORTS.

              Councillor Jenkins reported on the misuse of  motorcycles on newly tarmacked highway.

              Councillor Bevan reported on his attendance at a meeting of Newchurch Parish Sports & 

              Community Association, and their possible partnership with a Bournemouth FC based charity.

              Councillor Vincent enquired as to the possibility of having grit bins placed at Youngwoods Way,
              and the intrusion of a stone on the highway at Mersley Lane.

               Councillor Davison had circulated notes of the recent IWALC meeting which had included having closer  

              links with the Youth Council. She advised on the latest situation at the Riverside Centre, and that

              new elected governors would be required by the Foundation Health Trust. 

              RESOLVED: That the reports be noted and the Clerk write to Highways regarding the issues raised by
                                       Councillor Vincent and also on restrictions on heavy goods vehicles passing through the 

                                       village  to Langbridge. The Clerk would also investigate options for securing wreaths to 

                                    the war memorial.

   8/13   CLERK TO REPORT ON CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED PRIOR TO THE MEETING.

             A list of correspondence had been circulated prior to the meeting. 
             RESOLVED:That the correspondence be noted, and that Council express its concern to IWALC
                                       on the declaration of interest requirements for spouses which are seen as an invasion of 

                                    privacy

   9/13   THE FOLLOWING PLANNING APPLICATIONS WERE CONSIDERED –

             TCP/11353/E: Sunny Brow, Winford Road, Change of use from residential to funeral directors.
             RESOLVED: To make no objection to this application.
             TCP/15959/J: Devonia, Dyers Lane, Newchurch. Conversion of workshop to dwelling.

             RESOLVED:That an objection be made  on the grounds of poor visibility at the junction with
                                   the main highway, which would have an adverse effect on highway safety.

             TCP/31339: Old Princelett Farm, princelett Shute, Apse Heath. Replace flat roof with pitched.

             RESOLVED: That no objection be made to the application.  
             LDC/20879/N: Harbors Lake Nursery, Harbors Lake Lane, Newchurch. LDC for continued use

                                     of outbuilding as a residence.

              RESOLVED: That an objection be made for the following reason –

                                     (i)There is insufficient independent  evidence that the site has been continuously occupied
                                     as a dwelling over the claimed period. The applicants having previously claimed that they 

                                  were not living on site.

                                     That should the application be approved that the following conditions should apply –

                                   (i)That Council Tax be applied to the property from the date of its original occupancy.

                                   (ii)That the LPA visits the site and  inspects the building or structure in order to establish 
                                     whether, under Section 2.81  (Interpretation of "use as a single dwelling house") of 
                                     'Annex 2: enforcement notices and appeals' to 'Circular 10/97: Enforcing planning 
                                         control', "while its use as a dwelling house might be immune from enforcement action, it 
                                      is not a dwelling house as such and, accordingly, would never enjoy the benefits of   

                                     "permitted development" rights under Article -3 of, and Part 1 of Schedule 2 to, the 
                                      GPDO.", i.e. whilst the applicants may be allowed to continue to use the building or 
                                         structure as it currently exists as a single dwelling house, it should not enjoy permitted 
                                      development rights.
                                 (iii) Environmental Health be satisfied as to the discharges from the site.
 10/13   TO NOTE  ANY PLANNING DECISIONS MADE SINCE THE LAST MEETING.
              1.TPC/31239-P: Land south of Apse New Barn Farm, Apse Heath.

              Installation of Photovoltic Patk. Approved  

              2.TCP/ 06323/H: Rosemary Cottagr, Langbridge, Newchurch. Use

                 of garage for providing refreshments. Approved.
              3. LBC/31272: Alverstone farm House, Main Road, Alverstone.

                  Replacement windows. Refused

              4. TCP/ 23663/A: 7 Youngwoods Copse AGV. Single storey 

                  Extension to provide annexe and car port. Approved
 11/13   HISTORY SOCIETY FUNDS
             Councillor Richards reported on funds held by the Society.
              RESOLVED: That the availability of the funds be noted.  
 12/13    BUDGET AND PRECEPT FOR THE 2013-14 FINANCIAL YEAR
              The Clerk presented a draft budget and under delegated authority gave dispensation for
              all Councillors to participate and vote on the setting of the budget and precept for the 2013-14

              financial year.
              RESOLVED: That the budget as presented be approved and that the precept for the 2013-14

                                     financial year be set at £14,808. The Clerk would advise the IW County Press.
 13/13    CAR PARK ENFORCEMENT
              The Clerk had sought advice from the Hampshire Association of Local Councils. 
              RESOLVED: No action be taken pending the receipt of advice.
 14/13    ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH – BURNING OF MATERIALS
              Councillor Vincent advised on the burning of possible toxic materials and associated advice from

              Environmental Health Officers.

              RESOLVED: That the situation be monitored and any future burning be reported to the appropriate
                                     agency or police.
 15/13    DRIVING OF VEHICLES IN CEMETERY
               It was reported that a vehicle had been driven into the cemetery causing damage to the pathway and

              adjacent grassed areas near graves.
              RESOLVED: That the Clerk write to the driver concerned expressing the Councils deep concern at the 

                                       damage caused at the churchyard. The pathway is not a public highway, no permission
                                       had been sought for its use which could constitute an offence. The action was considered
                                       disrespectful to the occupants of the churchyard and their families. Any further incidents
                                    may warrant prosecution.

 16/13    COMMUNITY BUS SERVICE – TO RECEIVE ANY UPDATE
              No further update had been received.  
 17/13   TO NOTE THE DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING.
                        RESOLVED: That the date of the next meeting will be Monday 18th February 2013
                                               commencing at 7.30pm.
                                               The meeting closed at 8.57pm.  
                                                                                                   CHAIRMAN 
                                                                                                    18TH FEBRUARY 2013                                    
